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The Regional 
Municipality of 
Durham 
Works Department 

Memorandum 
Date: November 17, 2023 

To: Regional Chair Henry and Members of Regional Council 

From: Ramesh Jagannathan, MBA, M. Eng., P.Eng., PTOE, 
 Acting Commissioner of Works 

Copy: Elaine Baxter-Trahair, Chief Administrative Officer 
  Stella Danos-Papaconstantinou, Commissioner,  
   Social Services 
  Lisa McIntosh, Director, Income & Employment Support 
  Christine Dunkley, Director, Corporate Infrastructure 
   & Strategic Business Services 

Subject: Cost Breakdown for Phase 1 Work 
     1635 Dundas Street East Project, Town of Whitby 

Background 
At the meeting on October 4, 2023, Works Committee requested 
Regional staff to provide a breakdown of the cost associated with the 
Phase 1 work for the 1635 Dundas Street East project. 

The scope of work for Phase 1 includes the common building and site 
work elements (e.g., building and fire code compliance, fencing, etc.) 
and specific work on the first floor of the facility to enable low-barrier 
shelter services for approximately 45 individuals.    

In June 2023, Regional Council approved $4.8 million (Report #2023-
COW-31) for Phase 1 work. This work is in progress. 

A high level breakdown of the estimated cost for Phase 1 work is 
summarized in the Table below. 
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TABLE:  Breakdown of Estimated Cost for Phase 1 Work 

End of Memo 
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